
EDHA  
NEIGHBORHOOD 
MEETING 

Monday,  
May 11, 2009 
7:00 PM 
AT THE  

CLUBHOUSE 

Please join us! 

Please patronize our 
advertisers and let 
them know you saw 

their ad in the 
Sunburst. 

 
The Pool is available 
for rentals.  Call Linda 
Garris at 653-0997 for 

details. 

NEWNEWNEWNEW    
SUNBURSTSUNBURSTSUNBURSTSUNBURST    

DEADLINES !DEADLINES !DEADLINES !DEADLINES !    
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COPY: 
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EDITORIAL 

COPY: 

20th OF THE 20th OF THE 20th OF THE 20th OF THE     
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THE CLUBHOUSE IS 
AVAILABLE FOR 

PRIVATE PARTIES!!! 
 

Only $100.00  for EDHA  
members 

& 
$250.00 for non-members 

 

Call Mary Aviles 

954-6861 

Look for us on the web at: 
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado/ 
http://www.myspace.com/ElDoradoHomesAssoc 
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Come join your neighbors for fun and 

healthy competition!  Swim team 

registration is happening on May 9th 

from 1:00-3:00 pm, at the pool.  The 

swim team is open to all swimmers 

ages 6 through 17.  Pool membership 

is required.  The $55.00 registration fee 

covers the swim season, team t-shirt, 

end of season awards ceremony/party 

and trophies.  For more information, 

contact Roslyn Harding at 967-0183 or 

roz4919@sbcglobal.net. 

Swim Team 

Registration 
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p  resident’s Notes  
By Rich Taylor 

PRESIDENT RICH TAYLOR 415-3814 

VICE-PRESIDENT   

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER DON MALIK 655-5453 

PARLIAMENTARIAN   

AREA I VICKI PEER 653-2815 

AREA II TRACY JACOBSEN 590-6989 

AREA III ERIC MEYER 590-1900 

AREA IV KELLY ADAME 846-7777 

AREA V ANN BATES 654-0515 

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE MARY AVILES 954-6861 

CODE COMPLIANCE RENEE RICHNO 590-0915 

C.O.P. JERALD HOOD 654-0004 

LAKE ANN CALDWELL 946-6468 

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL LINDA GARRIS 653-0997 

WELCOME WAGON KARI WHITAKER 744-5697 

SOCIAL MELISSA KENNEDY 437-1930 

GROUNDS   

Thanks to all of you that have already responded 

to our request for support of your community 

with payment of the maintenance or pool fees.  

Your enthusiastic response demonstrates your 

interest in helping keep El Dorado attractive for 

the current residents and making it inviting to 

those who may be considering El Dorado as a 

possible home. 

 

Remember that our beautiful pool will be opening 

near the end of this month and access to the pool 

is limited to those who have paid the full pool fee.   

 

While the El Dorado Board and Committee 

Chairpersons do our best to ensure the most 

economical use of the fees, the upkeep of the 

property is a continuing challenge, not 

unexpected for facilities that are for the most part 

over thirty years old. So your participation is very 

important since the favorable appearance of the 

clubhouse, pool and grounds reflects favorably on 

the entire neighborhood, including your 

residence. If you have not mailed your payment 

yet, I encourage you to do so right away.  

 

While your financial support of the community is 

important, your personal involvement is 

beneficial as well.  Remember you are welcome to 

attend the Board meetings on the second Monday 

of each month. 

 

You are also encouraged to get involved with our 

growing Cellular On Patrol (COP) program.  

Come to the COP meeting at the clubhouse on the 

third Monday of the month and see how you can 

help make our area safer for your family and 

others.  

 

Yours for a better El Dorado 

Rich Taylor 

El Dorado BabysitterEl Dorado BabysitterEl Dorado BabysitterEl Dorado Babysitter 
Patrick, 13, available Saturdays 12p-5p and Sundays 
12p-6p.  Ages 4 and up. $2.50 per hour per child.  
909-1203 
 
If you would like to be listed, contact the 
editor at  655-9594 or email your 
information to: EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com 
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SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JAMIE GIFFORD 655-9594 

 

COLUMNISTS 
DAWN & AMANDA MARTINEZ 
 
CINDY GARRETT 

462-9124 
 

650-0808 

DISTRIBUTION 

 SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

ADVERTISING CONTACT 

 BOB HOGUE 656-6849 

* NEW * 
SUNBURST EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) BY THE EL 
DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE COMMUNICATION TO ALL 
HOMES IN THE EL DORADO SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF ARE ALL    
VOLUNTEERS AND THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF THROUGH         
ADVERTISING.  MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA VISTA, 78233. 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 

SUNBURST ADVERTISING 
 

Classified Ads $  3.00 per month 
Business Cards $15.00 per month 
1/4 Page  $24.00 per month 
1/2 Page  $48.00 per month 
Full Page  $96.00 per month 
 
Call Bob or Jamie to place an ad.  See the 
telephone numbers in the directory below. 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 

HOUSE CLEANING PLUS — Eighteen years 
house cleaning experience. $60.00 one 
story. Limited openings. Neighborhood 
references. Lavonne Branham 646-0258. 
 

HONEY DO’S AND MORE — Let me help 
you with any project. Ceiling fans, wallpaper, 
decks, fences, painting…Very reasonable. 
Call Rick at 789-0567. 
 

MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY 

CONSULTANT PAM SMITH, home 656-2650, 
m o b i l e  6 5 6 - 5 4 2 6 ,  e m a i l 
pamelasmith@marykay.com, or shop online 
24/7 at www.marykay.com/pamelasmith.  El 
Dorado resident since 1973 and EDHA 
supporter. 
 
EL DORADO PIANO TEACHER with many 
years experience teaching ages 7 to 
adult.  $14.00 for 1/2 hour.  Call Jean 653-
3879. 
 
SMALL DOG SITTER — New El Dorado 
resident wants to care for your dog (up to 25 
pounds) while you are out of town.  I’ll walk 
your dog twice daily and give him/her lots of 
TLC.  Good therapy for me, too!  Rates: 
$15.00 per day.  Call Meg Muscatell at 655-
7429. 
 
AFTER SCHOOL CHILD CARE IN MY 

HOME — El Dorado adult will pick up and 
care for up to 8 school age children (age 4 
and up) after school.  Pick up from El Dorado 
Elementary.  Possibility this could run into 
the summer.  Call Lily at 387-9333. 
 
ROSALINDA SEAMSTRESS FOR ALL 

OCCASIONS—Al te ra t i on s ,  B r i da l , 
Quinceniera dresses, Christening gowns, 
tailoring, children’s wear and home décor.  
Reasonable rates.  Call 210-646-9915. 
 
Classified ads and miscellaneous notices are 
available to El Dorado residents for $3.00 
(approx. 25 words). Ads by students are free. 
Contact Jamie Gifford at 655-9594 or 
EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com  by the 15th of the 
month. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

D’s Salon & SpaD’s Salon & SpaD’s Salon & SpaD’s Salon & Spa    
4111 Naco-Perrin 

San Antonio, TX  78217 
(210) 590-7174 

10% off with this ad (First visit only) 

Come see our new location!Come see our new location!Come see our new location!Come see our new location!    
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Pan Am Automotive 
Service You Can Trust for your Complete 

Automotive Repair, Tires & Batteries. 

 
 

Mgr:  Jay Estrada 

4159 Stahl Rd. 

San Antonio, TX  78217 

 
 

We have three ASE certified Mechanics 

qualified to give your car the very best care. 
 

 
Timing Belts, Starters, Alternators, Struts & Shocks, 

Water Pumps, State Inspections and more. 

 
 

Oil Change Special This Month $17.95 

210-650-5555 
FAX 210-637-5199 

33%33%33%33% of our neighbors pay 
100%100%100%100% of the costs of upkeep 

and improvements to El 
Dorado.   

 
Have you paid your fair share? 

 

For coming to the aid of the Association For coming to the aid of the Association For coming to the aid of the Association For coming to the aid of the Association 

with an emergency Air Conditioner with an emergency Air Conditioner with an emergency Air Conditioner with an emergency Air Conditioner 

repair at the Club House on the evening repair at the Club House on the evening repair at the Club House on the evening repair at the Club House on the evening 

of a private party!of a private party!of a private party!of a private party!    

Thanks a million, Chris!Thanks a million, Chris!Thanks a million, Chris!Thanks a million, Chris!    

Hats Off To...Hats Off To...Hats Off To...Hats Off To...    
Chris KennedyChris KennedyChris KennedyChris Kennedy    

Memorial Day                            
Monday, May 25, 2009 

Memorial Day reminds us of our duties towards the 
wounded soldiers and the bereaved families, orphans and 
widows of the dead soldiers. We should honor the dead by 
adorning their sacred remains with flowers and garlands 
and show our gratitude towards them in the following ways:  

• Adorning the graves of the soldiers with flags or flowers. 

• Visiting cemeteries and memorials. 

• Furling the American Flag at half-mast until noon. 

• Furling the 'POW/MIA Flag'. 

• Keep silence for a minute at 3 p.m., 'National Moment of 

Remembrance' and listen to Taps being played. 

• Take a pledge to aid the disabled veterans, widows, 

widowers and orphans of the dead and keep it. 

• You may support the efforts to restore the traditional day of 

observance of Memorial Day back to May 30th. 

• Offering thanks to the veterans and appreciating the 

ultimate sacrifices of the soldiers to the bereaved families 

personally may help too. 

 

Using Your Hand as a Ruler 
 
 
*Did you know the span of your arms is almost identical 
to your height? 
 
*Hence, the distance from your nose to your fingertip is 
half your height. For example: That's a yard if you are 
six feet tall. If you are not six feet tall you can still 
approximate a yard by turning your head toward your 
hand if you are taller and away from your hand if you 
are shorter. Calibrate this distance with a yardstick. 
Then you can easily measure off yards of rope, fabric, 
jungle vine or any other flexible material. 
 
*The span of your stretched out hand from tip of your 
small finger to tip of your thumb is another 
measurement, seven to ten inches depending on the 
size of your hand. Measure it. Then you can just move 
your hand across an object inchworm fashion and 
multiply the number of hand spans by the width of your 
span. 
 
*For smaller measurement, your bent down index finger 
works well. From fingertip to your first joint is close to 
an inch, and from the first to second joint is about an 
inch and a half. 
 
*And of course, when measuring horses, it is the width 
of your palm (four inches) repeated from the horses 
hoof to shoulder. A Shetland pony stands about 10 
hands high and a Clydesdale up to 17 hands high. 

 
From "The Hand Owners Manual" Dr. Roy Meals 
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El Dorado El Dorado El Dorado El Dorado     
Helping HandsHelping HandsHelping HandsHelping Hands    

 
We have a core group of volunteers 
available to assist senior citizens and/
or people with disabilities who need a 
little help with small tasks.  If you are 
interested in joining this effort as an 
“El Dorado Helper,” or if you are in 
need of a “helping hand,” please 
contact Jamie Gifford at 655-9594 
or: 
 EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com. 

 Kari K. Whitaker, GRI 

210.744.5697 mobile 

Kari@KariWhitaker.com 

www.KariWhitaker.com 

El Dorado Resident since 2003. 

 

 

 
House Painting—Exterior/Interior 

House Repair 

Ceramic Tile 

Flooring 

Cabinetry & Counter Tops 

Bathroom/Kitchen Remodeling 

Privacy Fence 

Lawn Services 

El Dorado Resident EDHA Member 
(210) 954-6876 

FREE ESTIMATES! 

QUINONES HOME IMPROVEMENTS 
INSURED 

Think El Dorado Homes 
Association could do 

more? 
        

YOU’RE RIGHT!YOU’RE RIGHT!YOU’RE RIGHT!YOU’RE RIGHT! 
  

Pay your dues!   
Get involved! 

The Sunburst is sent to print approximately The Sunburst is sent to print approximately The Sunburst is sent to print approximately The Sunburst is sent to print approximately 
two weeks prior to its distribution.  two weeks prior to its distribution.  two weeks prior to its distribution.  two weeks prior to its distribution.  
Therefore, it is difficult to get unplanned or Therefore, it is difficult to get unplanned or Therefore, it is difficult to get unplanned or Therefore, it is difficult to get unplanned or 
last minute messages and/or events listed in last minute messages and/or events listed in last minute messages and/or events listed in last minute messages and/or events listed in 
the newsletter.  the newsletter.  the newsletter.  the newsletter.      
    

For upFor upFor upFor up----totototo----thethethethe----minute information and to minute information and to minute information and to minute information and to 
access message boards, please visit us at:access message boards, please visit us at:access message boards, please visit us at:access message boards, please visit us at:    

    
www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado  



6 

 

 

In 2007, the El Dorado Homes Association held the first ever Exemplary Homes Campaign as a way to recognize and thank those residents, 

both owners and renters, who help make El Dorado a nice place to live through payment of their annual association maintenance fees and by 

keeping a well maintained home and property. 

 

The guidelines for participation in the event are pretty simple:  just pay your annual association maintenance fees and keep up your property’s 

curb appeal by having nice landscaping and high maintenance standards. 

 

The campaign is divided into two phases, where 30 exemplary homes are chosen in May and 30 more are chosen in August.  Since many 

residents don’t pay their annual maintenance fees until summer, when the pool opens, May’s winners are limited to those residents who paid 

their maintenance fees in 2008 and August’s winners are limited to those who pay their fees for 2009.   

 

To determine which homes are awarded Exemplary Home status, the six neighborhood association area reps will nominate 8 to 10 homes in 

each of their respective areas.  Then an independent panel of judges, who do not live in El Dorado and who do not know last year’s winners, 

will score the nominees.  The scores will then be averaged and the 5 homes with the highest scores in each area will be given the title of 

Exemplary Home. 

 

The winners receive a temporary yard sign announcing their status as an Exemplary Home and also an invitation to the Exemplary Homes 

Party on September 19, from 6 to 8pm at the neighborhood clubhouse and pool.   At the party, food and beverages will be served and all 

winners will have a shot at winning fabulous door prizes generously donated by the event’s sponsors. 

 

Judging will take place the first week in May and again the first week in August.  All residents are encouraged to clean up and increase the 

curb appeal of their property.  Judges will be looking at the overall appearance of the homes and property.  In many cases, it’s the minor 

details which determine the winners.  Homes with deed, covenant, or code violations are automatically ineligible from participating.   

 

Please see the June issue of the Sunburst for the list of homes chosen this month.  I look forward to meeting all the winners at the party in 

September.  Good Luck. 

El Dorado Exemplary Homes Campaign 2009 
By Eric Meyer 

Email: info@aquafreelawns.com 
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Thousand Oaks Branch Library 

May 2009 

4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

657-5205 

 

 

THURSDAYS STORYTIME (May 7th, 14th, and 21st) 

10:00a Recommended for children ages 18mo – 3 years 

11:00a Recommended for children ages 3 – 5 years 

 

May 2nd (Saturday)  

Free Comic Book Day! Come get a free comic book! 

 

May 3rd (Sunday)  

2:00-4:00p Feral Cat Workshop 

Come learn why TNR (Trap, Neuter, Return) is the only 

method that works effectively. Learn tips and instructions 

on how to safely and humanely reduce the free-roaming 

cat population in your community 

 

Tuesdays in May (5th, 12th, 19th) 

 4:00-6:00p BACK Pack 

Come have some after school fun. Books, crafts, fun.               

 

May 13th (Wednesday)  

6:00-7:00p Family Fun  

A Family Fun Program! Books, crafts, fun. 

 

Thursdays in May (7th, 14th, 21st, 28th) 

 6:00-8:00p RockBand/Wii 

Come get your Game On @ your Library.  

 

May 14th (Thursday) 

2:00-4:00p Thursday Afternoon Book Club.  

Discussion of Eye Contact by Cammie McGovern 

 

May 23rd (Saturday)  

2:00-4:00p   Needleworks Knit/Crochet /Embroidery 

Bring your project or come to learn. 

For Knitting: 

 1 ball of worsted weight yarn + size 8 knitting needles 

For Crochet:  

1 ball of worsted weight yarn + size h crochet hook.    

 

May 30th (Saturday) 

1:00-3:00p Summer Reading Kick-Off Celebration! 

Crafts and Fun!  

Come celebrate and sign-up for the 2009 Summer Reading 

program. 

 

 

 

Call library for details for any of the above mentioned 

programs and/or events. 

12826 Nacogdoches Road 
(210) 657-2300 

John G Frias—Owner 

Keys Made • A/C Filters • Hardware • Tools •  
Lawn & Garden • Electrical • Plumbing • Emergency Supplies 

John’s 

A HEARTFELT THANK YOU TO ALL 
CURRENT AND FORMER MEMBERS 

OF OUR ARMED FORCES 

 PAUL KISSLING 
M12353 

 

4111 Smokey Bend 

San Antonio, Texas  78217 210.599.3877 

PAUL KISSLING 

PLUMBING CO., INC. 
Repair Specialist ▪ Residential ▪ Commercial 
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2009 EDHA SUPPORTERS AS OF 4/14/2009 

Ronald & Shirley Albrecht 
Sigmund & Ginny Alexander 
David & Lupe Arcos 
Doug & Barbara Arnold 
Charlotte Baldwin 
Steven & Sharonlee Bartels 
Jim & Shirley Baumgartner 
Alice Benjamin 
Frank & Janice Benton 
Patrick & Patricia Blair 
Robert Blumer 
Frances Borg 
Peggy Bost 
David & Monica Bratcher 
Mary Brooks 
James & Helen Bruton 
Gary & Elizabeth Carnes 
Gary & Hilde Coe 
Larry & Pauline Coker 
Jim & JoAnn Conner 
John & Vickie Cook 
Joseph Crawford 
Tony & Martha DeWendt 
Helen Doerk 
Walter & Adeline Dovale 
El Dorado Adult Living Center 
Glen & Margery Erp 
Collin & Marjorie Furr 
Mike & Cynthia Garrett 
Luis & Julia Garza 
Jamie Gifford 
Aline & George Godfrey 
Ronald & Susan Goll 
Tom & Rae Grabfelder 
Juan & Dora Gutierrez 
Eugene & Gladys Hayes 

Don & Roberta Hickman 
Jerald & Barbara Hood 
William & Margie Horner 
Yvonne Johnson 
Lyle & Jean Johnson 
Betty Lou Jordan 
John & Michelle Kasper 
John & Jame Krafft 
Joel & Marva Lanier 
Susan Lee 
John & Tina Lewis 
Sharon Lindsay 
Margie Litzinger 
Charles & Rhonda Locke 
Benita Longoria 
Robert & Doreas Magee 
Donald Malik 
Andrew & Clara Mansolo 
Stanley & Niesha Marshall 
Eugene & Dawn Martinez 
John & Lois McCarter 
Arcin & Joyce Mere 
Eric & Liza Meyer 
John & Katherine Michalski 
Theodore & Sandra O’Connor 
Edwin & Lola Olsmith 
Helen Olson 
Bob & Gloria Parker 
Bob & Pauline Parker 
James & Sally Jo Patterson 
Brent Pickering 
Keith & Kim Plummer 
Lea Porter 
Wilbert & Christine Portis 
Edward & Jill Potutschnig 
Manuel & Mary Quinones 

Henrietta Redepenning 
Steve & Lavada Reuthinger 
George & Veronica Richburg 
Charles Rogers 
Mary A Royal-Highsmith 
Mary Rupard 
Roberta Ruppert 
Robert & Lois Sage 
Carlos & Mary Alma Salzado 
Gwendolyn Sampson 
David & Susan Savage 
Charles & Dona Schermerhorn 
Marion Schreiner 
Jeannine Seale 
Albert & Patricia Serafine 
Mark & Hilda Snyder 
Jutta Sotcheff 
Ray Stewmon 
Floss Sillman 
Virginia Stowell 
Joyce & Eric Streuding 
John & Garnet Szurek 
Richard & Curtistine Taylor 
Aaron & Vernell Theilengerdes 
Shirl Thomas 
Micheline Thompson 
Margaret Timm 
Laura Tipton 
Paul & Ilse Tolar 
Vicente & Ping Villejo 
Derrick & Ramona Ward 
Jim & Judi Wheeler 
Thomas & LouAnn Williams 
William & Marjorie Williams 
Mark & Lilly Williamson 
 

El Dorado Homes Association Calendar 

June Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 

July 

Independence Day Parade 
Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 
District 10 Neighborhood Alliance Meeting 

May 

Exemplary Homes Judging 
Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 
District 10 Neighborhood Alliance Meeting 
Pool Opens Memorial Day Weekend 

1st Week 
2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 
3rd Monday 
4th Saturday 

2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 

July 4th 
2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 
3rd Monday 
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Coupons Expire 06/30/2009 
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SAN ANTONIO RENOVATIONS 

Where Every Customer Counts! 

 

210-677-4034 
 

 Licensed                            

 Bonded                    

 Insured    
              

www.sanantoniorenovations.net 

Free Estimates 

Major Credit Cards 

Financing Available 

 

Office:  654-7117 Please Call For Appointment 

Office Hours: 

M, T, W, F, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

Thurs. 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

ACORN HILL ANIMAL HOSPITAL 
4153 Acorn Hill Drive at Perrin Beitel 

San Antonio, Texas 78217 

DONALD J. JOHNSON, D.V.M. 
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Mondays—Closed for Maintenance 
Tuesday-Thursday 
10:00am-11:45am Swim Lessons (Tue-Fri) 
12:00pm-1:30pm  Adult Swim 
1:30pm-5:00pm  Open Swim 
5:00pm-7:00pm  Supervised Swim 
8:00pm-10:00pm  Swim Team 

2009 Schedule 
El Dorado Pool 
Regular Season: 

June 6 - August 23  

REDUCED SEASON HOURS 
After school starts, the pool will be open on 
weekends only and on Labor Day, Supervised 
Swim only.  Hours:  1:30pm-7pm 

Adult Swim—Adults only 
Open Swim—Lifeguards on duty 
Supervised Swim—No lifeguards on duty.  Children 
under 16 must have responsible parent/chaperone 
supervision 21 years or older. 

 
Note:  Members must, out of consideration for 
others, respect the designated times allotted for 
specific activities. 
 
Pool Rules are posted at the pool and a copy is 
available upon request. 
 

PRE-SEASON HOURS 
The pool will open for Memorial Day 
Weekend: May 23-25 
And again on May 30-31 

Friday, Saturday & Sunday 
12:00pm-1:30pm  Adult Swim 
1:30pm-5:00pm  Open Swim 
5:00pm-7:00pm  Supervised Swim 

Water Aerobics:   
Saturdays   11:00am-12:00 Noon 
Sundays    7:00pm-8:00pm 
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210.946.5202 

Free Medium 
One Topping 

Pizza 
w/Purchase of Any 
Large Pizza (one or 
more toppings) 

 
Not valid with any 

other offers   
Expires 5/31/09 

Giant 20” 
Pepperoni Pizza 

 

$14.99 
 

CARRYOUT AND 
DELIVERY ONLY 

 
$2.00 Delivery Charge   

Not valid with any 
other offer   

Expires 5/31/09 

$5.99 Lunch Buffet M$5.99 Lunch Buffet M$5.99 Lunch Buffet M$5.99 Lunch Buffet M----F 11:30F 11:30F 11:30F 11:30----1:30  1:30  1:30  1:30  ♦  Monday Night Buffet  Monday Night Buffet  Monday Night Buffet  Monday Night Buffet    

New!  Karaoke on Thursdays after 9:00pmNew!  Karaoke on Thursdays after 9:00pmNew!  Karaoke on Thursdays after 9:00pmNew!  Karaoke on Thursdays after 9:00pm    

I’m writing because of an incident that happened to my daughter involving a neighbor.  I think 
this incident should also concern other El Dorado residents, especially those that live in Area 
II. 
 
Thursday morning, 3/19/09, at about 8:30, my daughter was called by a male neighbor to get 
her attention as she was walking from the driveway into our house.  My daughter ignored him 
and continued to go inside.  Several minutes later, this same individual went to our house and 
knocked on the door.  My daughter didn’t open the door, but did look to see who was there 
through the window and noticed that it was the neighbor from a few minutes earlier.  He then 
noticed her through the window and asked her if her internet was working, because his wasn’t.  
She responded that it was fine.  He then proceeded to ask her if she was alone.  When she 
said that her brother was coming and that he was five minutes away, he turned away and left. 
 
I’m thankful that nothing more happened, but now my wife and my daughter feel unsafe and 
uncomfortable in our own home and in our own neighborhood.  I’ve contacted the police, but 
they’ve practically said that no actual crime had been committed, so there was nothing they 
could do.  I can understand that. 
 
We have since been concerned about this and feel that it should be brought to the attention of 
other residents in our neighborhood.  We have lived in El Dorado for 10 years and have always 
felt safe and secure, but now are we going to have to worry about some kind of predator living 
in our midst? 

Adapted from a post on www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado 
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THE UPS STORE 
SAME COUNTER SHIPPING RATES AS UPS HUB 

SERVICES AVAILABLE: 

♦ Shipping: UPS & Post Office 

♦ Packing Services 

♦ Shipping Supplies: Boxes, 

Tape, Etc. 

♦ B&W and Color Copies 
 

♦ Fax Services 

♦ Notary 

♦ Office supplies 

♦ Gift cards 

♦ Mail Box Rentals 

  

14080 Nacogdoches Road 

near O’Connor Rd, next to   

Shipley Donuts and Subway. 

Ph: 210-590-1511 

Fax: 210-655-2658 

M-F: 8-6:30/ Sat: 9-5 

Know an El Dorado resident who has Know an El Dorado resident who has Know an El Dorado resident who has Know an El Dorado resident who has 
gone above and beyond?  Nominate gone above and beyond?  Nominate gone above and beyond?  Nominate gone above and beyond?  Nominate 
them for recognition in our regular them for recognition in our regular them for recognition in our regular them for recognition in our regular 

column, “Hats Off To…”column, “Hats Off To…”column, “Hats Off To…”column, “Hats Off To…”    
    

Contact the editor or any EDHA Board Contact the editor or any EDHA Board Contact the editor or any EDHA Board Contact the editor or any EDHA Board 
Member with your nominations!Member with your nominations!Member with your nominations!Member with your nominations!    

Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 
    Home repairs                    Interior and exterior painting 
    Carpentry                          Decks and Fences 
    Drywall repair                    Door replacements 

Free Estimates  967-0233 
 Ask for John 

ATTENTION FIVE-YEAR OLDS 

 

It is that time of year to register your child for 
kindergarten at El Dorado Elementary School for the 
2009-2010 school year.  Kindergarten is a critical year 
to get your child off to a great beginning in the 
pursuit of education.  Your child must be five on or 
before September 1.  We would like to get a feel for 
how many children we can expect in the fall so please 
register early.   
 
We are beginning the second year of a Dual-Language 
(Two-Way Immersion)  program in which your child 
will develop both English and Spanish.  Developing 
two languages in today’s global society is a 
tremendous asset.  We are also accepting applications 
for first grade Dual Language.  First grade is the last 
year that a child can enter this program.  Monolingual 
kindergarten and first grade continue to be available 
as well.   
 
Please help us by sharing this information with anyone 
you know in our attendance area.  
 
Susan Peery 
Principal, El Dorado Elementary 
210-650-1450 

    
Mother’s Day is 
Sunday, May 
10th. 

Don’t forget the 
mothers in 
YOUR life! 
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Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 

 

Individual Tax Returns                                IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                         IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns         IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 

NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 

 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

 

Membership Update 
 
The membership committee has gotten off 
to an optimistic start.  We are getting some 
support from residents that have not been 
on board in previous years and from some 
that slipped away, but are now back.   
 
It is so hard to find the right words when I 
talk about the importance of paying your 
EDHA dues.  Some people say, “Oh, it 
doesn’t make any difference if we don’t have 
a pool, a club house, a playground or a 
lake.”  Well, maybe it would not matter if we 
did not have them, but we do and it does 
matter if they are not maintained.  They are 
wonderful amenities and they are OURS—
mine and yours, deeded to US by the 
builders.  It is our responsibility to sustain 
them.  They can increase or decrease our 
property values and they are worth 
preserving now and for the next generation.  
 
We need you, your financial support and 
your community involvement to keep this 
neighborhood a beautiful and safe place.   
 
On May 16th, the Maintenance Fee/
Membership Committee, along with the 
EDHA Board and other volunteers, will have 
a door-to-door walk.  We are hoping to greet 
residents that we haven’t met, get our 
neighborhood directory information updated 
and, of course, get maintenance fees from 
those residents that have not paid. 
 
I am still looking for those magical words 
that will convince you to help.  For now, 
simply put, YOU ARE NEEDED and your 
financial support will be greatly appreciated. 
 
Linda Garris 
On behalf of Lola Olsmith, Membership 
Committee Chair, who is on vacation 
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♦ Brakes 

♦ Clutches 

♦ CV Joints 

♦ Rear Ends 

♦ Tune-ups 

 

♦ Transmissions 
♦ A/C Conversions 

♦ Engine Overhauls 

♦ Engine Diagnostic 

♦ Suspensions 
 

 

♦ A/C Work 

♦ Fuel Injection 

♦ Oil Changes 

♦ CV-Axles 

♦ Electrical 

10% Discount With This Ad 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Tony Burris, Agent 

13511 Nacogdoches Road 

San Antonio, TX  78217-1275 

Bus: 210-656-4081   

Fax: 210-590-7223 

www.tonyburris.com 

 
 

24 hour Good Neighbor Service 

State Farm® 
Providing Insurance and Financial Services 

Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 

Picture ID Required 
 
As stated in the April Sunburst, major 
changes will occur this year in the pool 
gate admissions procedures.  Each family 
member will be required to have a 
picture ID.  EDHA will provide the ID, but 
you must come at designated times to 
get your picture taken. 
 
Without a picture ID, you cannot enter 
the pool area.  Replacement cost for a 
lost ID will be $10.00. 
 
Picture ID Schedule—Poolside 

A. Sat, May 9, 2009  12p-3p 
B. Sat, May 23, 2009  1p-3p 
C. Sun, May 24, 2009  3p-6p 
D. Mon, May 25, 2009  1p-3p 
E. Sat, May 30, 2009  1p-3p 
F. Sun, May 31, 2009  3p-6p 
G. Sat, June 6, 2009  1p-3p 
H. Sun, June 7, 2009  3p-6p 
 
The only constant in life is CHANGE — 
and oh, how we hate that word!  The 
older we get, the harder it gets for us to 
change.  But remember change can be 
good, and please, folks, don’t give me 
and the other volunteers a headache.  
We don’t like change either.  Help us. 
 
Linda Garris 
Pool Committee Chair 

Attention dog walkers! 
 

Please scoop the poop! 



2009 MAINTENANCE FEE INFORMATION 
(Membership runs from May 1, 2009 through April 30, 2010) 

 
 

Last Name: _________________________  First Name: ________________________ 
 

Spouse: ____________________________  Telephone: ________________________ 
 

Street Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Other household members at this address: 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

♦ Full Maintenance/Pool Fee  $160.00 □ 
♦ General Maintenance Fee    $  85.00 □   
♦ Partial Payment *                  $ _____ □ 

 
*For General, $21.25 every 3 months (4 times a year) or $45.00/$40.00 split over 2 months 

*Full Fees may be split $80.00/$80.00 or $55.00/$55.00/$50.00, but must be paid in full prior to pool use. 

 
Please Return to: 

El Dorado Homes Association 
12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX  78233 

2009 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE2009 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE2009 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE2009 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE    

 

Maintenance fees are the lifeblood of the El Dorado Homes Association.  They are 

the main source of the revenue required to keep our neighborhood safe, attractive 

and vibrant.  These fees pay for the many expenses that we have as a community, 

including, but not limited to the following: 

 

♦ Keeping the lake mowed and trash-free 

♦ Paying for insurance, utilities and taxes on the clubhouse, pool and common areas 

♦ Sponsoring social events and gatherings where neighbors can build relationships 

♦ Providing for upkeep of the common areas 

♦ Creating a unique atmosphere that shows a sense of pride in our community! 

 

We are fortunate to live in a neighborhood where the homes association is still 

active.  Because of our residents and the work of the EDHA, we have a beautiful 

community, a unique paseo and a fantastic pool.  The informational signs that have 

been placed in strategic locations have received much attention.  The Social 

Committee plans events all year for residents’ enjoyment, and we are working on 

revitalizing the Cellular On Patrol program to help keep the neighborhood safe. 


